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WCOutreachCEm Resource

From: Keener, Sid [sid.keener@pdcf.wgsgroup.com]
Sent: Wednesday, January 04, 2012 12:41 PM
To: WCOutreach Resource
Cc: Keener, Sid
Subject: EIS public comment for Background and Preliminary Assumptions foran Environmental 

Impact Statement - Long Term Waste Confidence
Attachments: Nov2011Color PE Article BDBANP.PDF

Christine Pineda 
Project Manager 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
Mailstop EBB-2B2  
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001. 
 
Dear Ms. Pineda: 
 
My background includes substantial experience with commercial spent nuclear fuel and my current assignment with the 
NNSA/DOE provides direct experience with nuclear fuel production from DOE materials. There are many issues such an 
EIS needs to consider beyond what the draft report currently contains. 
 
Missing from the report is the human factors evaluation to indicate how the current substantial knowledge base of nuclear 
fuel handling is to be maintained. At current commercial nuclear power plants there is a large and technically skilled 
workforce that may not be there in 300 years. With at least some new commercial nuclear plants being built, there would 
be a minimal degree of continuity of such knowledge. This would get us to the 200 years assumed in the draft report. 
Where this knowledge is critical is in the area of Extended Storage Research, (Draft Report Section 10).  
 
One key area of needed research covers spent fuel pool gates and their seals and overall pool integrity. As shown in the 
Japan accidents this past year, loss of covering and cooling water is the root cause of those releases of radioactivity. 
Hence, addressing robust power and water supply needs is a must. I would refer you to the attached article in PE 
Magazine on one such robust power and water supply scheme. 
 
 
Please consider the following more specific comment. 
 
Scenario 4 – Interim onsite storage and shipment to at least one reprocessing facility 
 
This scenario should take into account NRC regulation of the DOE Mixed Oxide Facility (MOX) at Savannah River Site. 
This MOX site will have some experience handling the Plutonium from spent fuel if NRC would allow such experiments. 
This experience would provide the means to validate assumptions and to indicate what degree of reprocessing of 
commercial spent nuclear fuel would be possible. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Sidney Keener, PE 
URS 
Senior Nuclear Engineer 
900 Trail Ridge Road 
Aiken, SC 
 
National Nuclear Security Adminstration 
Pit Disassembly and Conversion Project 
Systems Engineer 
Savannah River Site  
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